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Dear parents, children, staff and parishioners,  

Everyone at Sacred Heart is greatly saddened to learn of the death of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.  Her tireless service to our country ð 
from her early days as a dutiful young monarch, to her later years as one of the worldõs longest and most eminent serving heads of state ð 
makes her a source of admiration in all our schools.  We would like to express our sincere condolences; our thoughts are with her family at this 
difficult time. 
 
There will be a ten-day period of national mourning, and as you would expect, our school will 
participate appropriately in aspects of these. School will be open as usual during this time. As is 
fitting with a period of national mourning, our school will limit communication, including on social 
media platforms, to essential information only.  Our staff will be providing support to our children 
and to each other at this sad time.  
 
Special assemblies and class prayer times will focus on helping everyone understand this 
unprecedented time in our nationõs history and, during this time of mourning and beyond, regular 
time will be dedicated throughout the school day to support our school family as we all come to 
terms with such sad news. 
 
As a 14-year-old princess, Queen Elizabeth II addressed the children of the Commonwealth saying, 
òAnd when peace comes, remember it will be for us, the children of today, to make the world of 
tomorrow a better and happier place.ó 
 
I hope that we can all find some comfort in these words. 
 
School will close to all year groups (Nursery to Year 6) on Monday 19th September for the 

whole day as this has been confirmed as a national Bank Holiday for our nation. 
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On behalf of all the staff, I welcome you to the beginning of another school year at 
Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School. We extend a warm welcome to the new families 
joining us for the start of this year and our new staff:   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Miss Niamh Ruff (Year 5 Class Teacher), Mrs Justine Devlin (Year Reception teacher) and Miss Sarojini Suphakaran (Teaching Assistant and SEND support). 
 
Mrs Hayley Aldrich (Year 6 class teacher) has been promoted to interim Vice Principal for the Autumn Term to support me in leading the school.  
 
We ask for Godõs blessing on our school as we prepare for all the exciting learning opportunities that lie ahead.  Today, we are excited to welcome our 
new Reception children and parents.  We canõt wait to see all the children for their first morning of school ð the very best of luck!  

Send us your ôfirst week at schoolõ photographs via Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/SacredHeartCov/  
 

We want the very best for your children and look forward to continuing with our school improvement.  Please feel free to come and have a 
chat with me, alternatively, you may book an appointment through the office.  The children have been exceptionally well behaved and learning 
focused considering the past year we have all had to endure and the disruption to our school.   It has been such a wonderful first week back. 

What a pleasure it is to work at Sacred Heart J 
 
Romero Catholic Academy 

To all our new parents, we belong to a family of schools called The Romero Catholic Academy.  We converted on the 1st August 2015, and have 
successfully completed seven years as an Academy.  Our strategic aims this year will be linked to the Romero aims: 

A few updates: 
 

Mrs Newman and Mr Spencer have been successful with the application for our School Games Award.  We are now a GOLD 
school in recognistion of our PE sporting provision.  Congratulations. 

 
Mrs Gaffney and the Eco Warriors have also been successful with their application 

to become an Eco School again. I am pleased to share that over the summer 
holidays, the applciaiton was successful and we have been granted our Eco status 

again.  This is great news for our community - we will proudly display our flag 
again on our field. 
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Matters Arising 
If you have a concern about your child, please book an appointment to discuss with your childõs class teacher via a note, or member of staff on the gate 
in the morning or phone the Office to make an appointment. In the first instance ð the class teacher is the first port of call.  If an issue arises and it is not 
resolved, the next step is to see the Leader of Learning. If a matter is then not resolved ð an appointment can be made with a member of the Leadership 
team ð Assistant Principal (Mrs Davies), Vice Principal (Mrs Aldrich), Executive Principal (Mr Madia). 
 

This is the procedure, and all staff will direct parents through these steps as they have been found to be the most efficient way to resolve concerns. 
Leaders of Learning have the responsibility to lead their ômini-schoolõ and they work really hard to make their phase the very best it can be.  

 

Be Road Smart 
As we start the year, please can we request that you park considerately. There is no access to the Avenues for 
parking even on lines unmarked.  Also, NURSERY parents, please do not park on the yellow lines or in front of 
neighbourõs driveways.  We do want to keep good relations with our local community.  Please also refrain from 
using bad language.  

 
Lunchtimes ð Romero Academy  
Staggered lunchtimes will continue across the school to enable us to get through all the meals!      
Nursery 11:30am / Reception 11:50am ð 1:15pm / Year 1/2/3 12:00pm ð 1:15pm Year 4/Year 5/Year 6 - 12:15pm ð 1:15pm 

Please do consider putting your child back onto School Meals ð they are really tasty and great value for money. 
 

**Gentle Reminders!** 
 

8.50am Lateness Following the drift in between 8.40am and 8.50am all children should be in school.  Any children arriving after 8.50am, 
will be marked late in the register. 8.50am is the legal start to the day and the register is taken at this time. We are going to be taking 
further steps to reduce lateness working with families who are not ensuring their child is in school by 8.50am.   
 

New end of the daytime School will now end at 3:20pm each day.  Gates will open from 3:05pm.   
 

Procedures for Absences If we have not heard from a parent concerning a child who is absent by 9:10am, we will make a telephone call 
to ensure the child is safe. It is imperative that we know by telephone that a child is not expected to be in by 9:10am otherwise we will 
telephone.  If we still cannot make contact, then Mrs Teal (Pastoral Team) will make a visit to the family home. 
 

Inset Days (2022 ð 2023) ð CHANGES  
The school will be closed on the following days for staff Inset Days: 

Tuesday 3rd January 2023, Friday 20th January 2023, Monday 24th July 2023, Tuesday 25th July 2023 
 

School and Parish Masses 
This week, we will send out all the school and parish mass dates/times for the whole year, these include all the 
sacramental programme dates for Yr3 First Holy Communion and Yr6 Confirmation.                                        

Please add these to your diaries ð hopefully there will be no changes. 
 
Dates for your diary 
Each Friday, we have an assembly led by a class (parents will be welcome to these) ð the first few are:    
 

 
 
 
 
 

** In the next few days, we will send out a full calendar with all the dates for the year ** 
 Please add these to your diary. 

Arbor Communications 
¶ Please download the APP and login to ensure you receive all emails/alerts/payments. 
¶ We will continue to send an electronic copy of the newsletter home each Friday via Arbor.  We do not print the  
 newsletter ð please make sure you register with Arbor to ensure you do not miss important communications from school.  
¶ Letters ð the vast majority of letters will not be printed and will be emailed to your Arbor account. 
¶ CASHLESS ðwe are a cashless school and do not accept cash/cheques for school meals, trips, music lessons etc ð please 
 use the Arbor APP to pay for activities.   

Leaders of Learning Nursery and Reception 
Mrs Pearman  

Year 1 and Year 2 
Miss Parry 

Year 3 and Year 4 
Miss Allport 

Year 5 and Year 6 
Mrs OõMalley  

Friday 16th September  New Beginnings - Miss Gibson/Mrs Oõ Connors Class ð Year 3 ð 9:00am 
Friday 23rd September Blessing of the School Year Mass ð Church ð 9:00am 
Friday 30th October Class Assembly Rosary Year 4 ð 9:00am 
Friday 7th October Gift of Godõs Word Mass Year 2 ð 9:00am 
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Uniform CHECK 
It was lovely to see the children arriving looking so smart on Tuesday morning. Here are just a few reminders about our Uniform policy: 

Girls Boys 
Summer Winter Summer Winter 
Named blue-checked gingham 
dress or 
Named royal blue school polo 
shirt with crest and grey skirt 
Black shoes/ sandals with backs 
on them (not boots)   
White socks 

Named white shirt and tie 
Named royal blue cardigan or royal 
blue V neck jumper with school crest 
Named grey skirt, pinafore or trousers 
(not fashion trousers see note below) 
White socks, grey tights, black shoes 
(not boots) 

Named royal blue school polo shirt 
with crest 
Named grey shorts or trousers 
Black shoes/ sandals with backs on 
them (not trainers or shoes with a 
sports logo - not boots) 
Grey socks 

Named white shirt and tie 
Named royal blue V neck jumper with 
school logo 
Grey socks, grey trousers (long or short) 
Black shoes (not trainers  
or shoes with a sports logo - not boots) 

Trousers Plain tailored to the ankle with no additional decorations.  
No tight-fitting trousers, legging type trousers or hipsters.  
Denim or corduroy is not permitted. 

Indoor PE Kit 
Named black shorts (no logo) 
Named BLUE School T-Shirt (with crest - no white T-Shirts) 
Black pumps (bare feet for dance and gymnastics) 

 

Children may choose to wear Summer aspects of uniform until half term if you wish.   The children are allowed to wear a watch and small gold studs but 
apart from that, for health and safety reasons, no other jewellery including rings or bracelets. All long hair must be tied back/up and we only allow 
clips/bands/grips in school colours. No Jo-Jo bows or fashion glasses.  Thank you for your support in ensuring our children look smart at Sacred Heart. 
 
P.E. ð Autumn Term 1 

 
Arbor 
Please check your Arbor messages over the next couple of days for an 
email from Mrs Newman containing all the information youõll need to 
know regarding P.E and sports clubs. 
 
OPAL Stay and Play 
On Friday 23rd September, we will be opening up the school site to 
parents and families for the afternoon to come and find out more about 
OPAL and spend a fun afternoon with your child exploring everything 
OPAL. So clear your afternoon and get ready to have some fun. More 
information will be sent out in the upcoming weeks. 
 
Birthday Gift!  
Reminder - for children on their birthday or the 
nearest school day to their birthday ð they can 
come to school in non-uniform.    This way, 
everybody within the school community who sees them, will know that it is 
their special day. To clarify, if a birthday is on the weekend or within school 
holidays the child may come in non-uniform on the Friday before or the 
Monday afterwards.  Please no birthday cakes into school, as it takes the 
staff too long to cut up and detracts from the childrenõs learning.  
 
Make Time for Breakfast!  
Even on the first few days back we are aware that there are some children 
who are coming to school without having 
breakfast. It really is important that the 
children have something to eat in the morning 
before they come to school in order to feel 
energised and ready to concentrate and learn. 
It is a long time to wait until lunchtime! If on 
the odd occasion your child has missed 
breakfast eg. due to running late, please do let 
us know and then at least we can make sure 
that they have had something to eat before 
lessons. 
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